

HINSTOCK PARISH COUNCIL

HINSTOCK ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 1st May 2024 at the Queens’ Jubilee Room, Hinstock at 7pm

1	Welcome and Announcements
Cllr Ashley welcomed everyone to the Meeting declaring it open at 7:04pm.

2	Present and/or Apologies
Councillors present: Cllrs Ashley, Hutchinson, Cllr Hook, Cllr Vaughan, Cllr Wood and Unitary Cllr R Gittins	Apologies: Cllr Farley, Cllr Sutherland, Cllr Thomason
Three members of the public attended the Meeting.

3	Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting on 3rd May 2023 
Cllr Hutchinson proposed approval of the Minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting, seconded by Cllr Wood, all agreed. Resolved. The Chairman duly signed the Minutes. 

4	Matters arising from the Minutes
No matters were raised. 

5	Annual Report from Hinstock Parish Council
Cllr Ashley gave a synopsis of the 2023-24 municipal year.  Over the last year we have seen the completion of the renovated playground.  The Queens’ Jubilee Room now has CCTV which covers the building and the Memorial Hall.  Wi-fi has recently been fitted which is free for users. The Parish Council has given money for the creation of the Hinstock woodland area.  A new fingerpost is due to be installed shortly which was commissioned in the last financial year which will give directions to the Woodland Walk, the defibrillator and the recreation facilties.  The hard court is due to be refurbished shortly to provide goal posts and basketball hoops for the older children in the village.  Coronation cups were given to the School children to celebrate the King’s coronation in May 2023.  The Parish Council continued to support local initiatives by paying the legal fees to enable the Falcon Inn to be taken over as a community pub, giving grants to the Village Initiative group for planting, the Memorial Hall and the Youth Club. Looking forward, The Queens’ Jubilee Room will be open to celebrate D Day showing the D Day Landings film on a loop throughout the day and the Village Initiative Group will be hosting a fun weekend on 20/21st July.  

6	Report from Unitary Cllr R Gittins
Please see report uploaded separately.

7	Public Questions in respect of above reports
No questions were raised. 

8	An opportunity for Members of the Parish to raise any matters for discussion
A member of the public (visiting from a neighbouring parish) asked for details about the renovation of the Jubilee Room.  Cllr Ashley gave an overview.  

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and declared the Meeting closed at 7:31   pm.



